The
“Miss Dorothy”
Scholarship

Dorothy Penner believed in continuing education and was never one to mince words.
“You cannot afford not to attend our annual conference. You learn too much. You have to be
dead not to learn something.” It is vital that you, as an ABC member, attend the annual
conference.

The Miss Dorothy Scholarship was established by the late Dorothy Penner, (known to
many as Miss Dorothy), a long-time Association of Bridal Consultants (ABC) member who died
of cancer in 1998. Miss Dorothy was an ardent supporter of ABC and advocate of participation
in the annual conference. The establishment of this scholarship by Miss Dorothy enables your
association to award scholarship(s) each year to provide registration fees and a stipend to
Registered Wedding applicant(s). This year’s award includes the conference fee, and $750.00
to be used for travel and hotel costs.

Over the years, many members have continued to donate funds in memory of Miss
Dorothy and her philosophy. Thank you to the many states and local ABC groups that have
contributed to this fund. Our association and industry only get better when we educate.

Lessons learned from Miss Dorothy:

Always dress your best.

Etiquette rules will bend but should never be broken.

Be proud of what you do, enough to put your name on it.
You will never know it all. Education is the key to success.
Generosity should be a principle in each person’s life.
Kindness should be the hallmark of your business.

Clients should feel like guests.

Selection Committee: Teddy Perry, MWP™, Chair; Mary Charmoli, MWP™;
Char Hein, MWP™; Lois Pearce, MWP™, and Beth Penner Torstrick, PWP™ (Miss Dorothy’s
daughter).



“Miss Dorothy” Scholarship Application Requirements:

Submit this completed form.

Must be an ABC Registered Wedding Planner at the time of application.

Must be a first time attendee to the Annual Conference.

Write an essay of 1000 words or less that includes why you want to attend
conference, what you expect to receive from attending, how you will apply what you
learn to your future success and what, if any, local participation you have had in ABC.
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Applications MUST be received by July 31%t. The winner(s) will be contacted by September 1%
and will also be announced at the conference. The scholarship must be used for the current
year’s conference. Please DO NOT include personal information (name, state, business name)
in the essay.

Email (preferred method) application to Teddy Perry, MWP at Bearableweddings@aol.com. OR
mail five (5) copies to Teddy Perry, Bearable Events, 527 Brentfield Dr., Greencastle, IN 46135.

Name

Address

City, State, Zip

Email:

Phone:

Membership number: Joined ABC (year):

Do you own a business? Yes No If yes:

Year business opened: Name of Business:

Website:

Instagram:

Facebook Page:

Short description of business:

If no:

Name of business you work for:

Year opened How long have you worked for them?




Website:

Instagram:

Facebook:

Is this business and/or owner a member of ABC? Yes No

Name of Supervisor/Manager and contact info:

Briefly describe your role in their business:

Have you worked at another event planning company prior to this experience?

What do you expect to gain from attending the Annual ABC Conference? :

What would distinguish you from others who are applying for this scholarship?

Please list other training that you have completed in the event industry:

Have you had any local experiences as an ABC member? (Attended meetings, served on a
committee, worked with State Manager, etc.)




